

Ms Lynelle Briggs AO
Chairperson
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
SYDNEY NSW 2001

Lynelle Dear Ms Briggs

Please find enclosed the Department's assessment report and recommended conditions of consent for the Bourke small stock abattoir, Mitchell Highway, Bourke (SSD 7268).

The development application request is required to be determined by the Planning Assessment Commission (the Commission) due to the Applicant making a reportable political donation, consistent with the Minister's delegation of 14 September 2011.

Should the Commission have any further enquiries about this matter, I have arranged for Mr Chris Ritchie, Director – Industry Assessments, to assist. Mr Ritchie can be contacted on telephone number (02) 9274 6413.

Yours sincerely

David Gainsford

A/Deputy Secretary

Planning Services